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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    

January 2024 

Beginners Pickleball at Nord-Bridge is a drop-in program that has been running every Thursday at 
5:45pm since 2021. It’s a great way to stay fit! Paddles and balls are supplied if needed - all you 
need to bring is your indoor sneakers. No previous experience is required! Come and see us, or 

contact Ashley at 403-329-3222 for more details and/or to register on TeamReach. Limited spaces 
are available! Drop-in rates: Nord-Bridge members $2, non-members $5. We hope to see you soon! 
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Happy New Year everyone! I hope you 
had a wonderful Christmas with family 
and friends. This Christmas we went to 
Vancouver to be with Ingrid’s sister and 
family. What a fun time with five children 
under 10.  

 
We had a wonderful time at 
the Winter Wonderland Walk 
Through this year, hundreds 
of people came out to enjoy 
the trees, decorations, cider 
and cookies. The news cover-
age on the local stations was 
fantastic. 
 

Winter program registration begins in person and online 
January 4, 2024, at 8:30am. You can register online at 
www.nordbridgeseniors.com or at the Nord-Bridge Front 
Desk. 
 
The Winter Light Tour 
was great. Thank you to 
our drivers Terry 
Beauchemin and Malcolm 
Poettcker and to Mikado 
Electric for sponsoring 
this fun evening! 
 
We have moved our  
Annual General Meeting to the first Wednesday in April to 
make it easier for our audit to be completed. Please be open 
to serving on our Board of Directors, as we will be needing 
at least three new members for 2024. 
 
Have a Happy and Safe 2024!                                                         
 
“January is the best time of year for gym owners. You all 
come. Its great! And then, by Valentine’s Day, you’re not 
coming anymore.”            
~David Kirsch 

 

George Berg,  
                                                                                                                              
  

Board President  

 

 

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

Rates for New Memberships: $63.00 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Karen Darveau Cindy Palmer 

Michael Kobylka Lillian Nadeau 

Ron Shellenberg Trudie Vanderhulst 

Margaret Baker Walter Kerber 

Judy Kungel Darlene Bulford 

Valentine Hiebert Marvin Svoboda 

Terrie Fletcher Fred Molyneux 

Darlene McKinstray James McKinstray 

James Souter Linda Christie 

Brent Payne Gladys Payne 

Titus Ford Terry Ford 

Esther Murillo Frank Gregorash 

Ronald Masuda Betty Ann Masuda 

Linda Sinclair Marlene Dash 

Elaine Frederickson Marge Mulligan 

Wendy Murray Rodney Murray 

Caroline Klar Reginald Cartwright 

Irene Yamamoto Cheryl Peel 

Darlene Smith Sharon Lareau 

Calvin Dewit 7 Anonymous 

Welcome to 46 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 
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David Ng, 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  
program information, photos,  
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

We have a QR code for our website! You’ll 
find this QR code at our Newsletter stands 
in various locations such as London Drugs 

and Save-On Foods North. To scan this 
code, open the built-in camera app on a smart phone 
and point the camera at the QR code. Tap the banner 

that appears on the screen and you will be trans-
ferred to the Nord-Bridge website, where you can 
access our monthly newsletters under the About > 
Newsletters tab. See the Nord-Bridge Front Desk  

for more information! 

 

Executive Director’s  
Report 
                                                                                                    
Happy New Year! 
 
I was blessed to be able to spend time 
with my family over the holidays and enjoy 
laughs, food and some Christmas cheer. I 
hope all our members were able to enjoy 
time with friends and loved ones over the holiday season.  
 
December flew by for us at Nord-Bridge with all the events 
that were planned. Our Christmas Winter Wonderland was a 
tremendous success this year with over 200 people attend-
ing and bringing non-perishable food items for the Interfaith 
Food Bank Society of Lethbridge. In total, 627 pounds of non
-perishables were collected from this event. Interfaith Food 
Bank informed us the food collected is valued at $2207 and 
helped support many individuals and families in need over 
the holidays. We were also able to donate 22 fully decorated 
trees to the Food Bank who distributed them to families. A 
big thank you to Ashley, Melanie, staff and volunteers for 
arranging such a great event which brought such a festive 
atmosphere to our building.  
 
Last month, we also planned a Christmas Light Tour with the 
hopes of filling two of our shuttle busses. Mike Mikado from 
Mikado Electric kindly offered to sponsor this event which 
allowed us the ability to offer the event free of charge. A 
week prior to the event, one of our shuttle busses was shut 
down for maintenance and forced us to cancel 16 registered 
for the light tour. For-
tunately, we were 
able to contact Tim 
Davis from Davis  
Auto Group, who 
generously offered 
one of their shuttle 
busses and a driver 
to step in and 
transport our mem-
bers around the city 
to view all the colorful 
Christmas lights. Please join me and thank these two com-
munity businesses, Mikado Electric and Davis Auto Group. 
 
The numbers are in… at the time of writing this article 
(December 27th) a total of 1,580 members were current for 
2023. This is a new milestone for Nord-Bridge. In 2023, we 
welcomed 388 new members to Nord-Bridge. Thank you to 
all new members and current members who chose to make 
Nord-Bridge a part of their social calendar and a destination 
for senior support services.  

                                                                                 

 

Executive Director 
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Executive Committee 
President:  George Berg 
Vice-President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:  Harry Fischer 
Secretary:  Anne Pauls 
Past President: Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 
Second Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Third Year 
Doreen Smid 
Lorrie  Vos 
Dianne Smith 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Kitchen Team Member   Tashena Hart 
Building Maintenance/Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 
Fundraising Coordinator  Megan Gray  

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept –May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of April 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 

need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

RECENT WINNER 
 

Dec 18 - Gayle Pilling $300 
 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  

proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
                RECENT WINNER  
 

Dec 22 - Katherine DeGeorgio $410 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 

with sound system and AV costs in the building.       
 

RECENT WINNERS 
 

Dec 4 - Randy Butterwick $51 (donated back to 
Nord-Bridge) Joe Dillabough $51 

Dec 11- Gail Krysak $75 Laurie-Lynne Millar $75 
Dec 18 – Bill Van Hoeven $64 Daphne Higgins $64 

Dec 25 - CLOSED 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

Alice Mehlhaff, In Memory of Fred 
Mehlhaff $250; Patricia Waddle $100  
Ted Likuski $500; Mary Insley $50  

Nord-Bridge Music Makers $30  
Joseph Smith $50; Bernie Schell $100  

Patricia Kincade, In Memory of  
Ron Kincade $100; Marilynn Heaton $200 
Margaret Thole $50; Elaine Anderson $70 
Jackie Young $500; Douglas Cole $100  

Gordon Vaselenak $200  
Valerie Arkinstall $200  
Heather Newsham $100  
Patricia Filteau $150  

Anonymous $90, $200, $50 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2023 
through Dec 31, 2023:  $15,288.75 
 
Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2023    
UNDER CONSTRUCTION - Check back in February! 

Over 29 Years Experience 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

 

Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 
Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   
 
 

 
Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  

*Now on the 2nd Monday of each month 
 Jan 8, Feb 12, March 11, Apr 8, May 13, June 10 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 
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Seniors System Navigator    

Wellness Tips for Seniors during the Winter 

Bundle Up 
Seniors struggle with regulating their body temperature. This can put a senior at risk for getting hypothermic in 
cold weather. The thermostat should be kept at a comfortable temperature, like 68ºF (20ºC). It’s a good idea for a 
senior to wear layered clothing outdoors so their body retains the heat. Seniors should wear a hat on their head 
and gloves to keep their hands warm. The wind tends to blow in Southern Alberta and protection is needed.  

Stay Hydrated  
Cold air and indoor heaters can cause dehydration in seniors. Try to encourage a senior to drink plenty of water and use moisturizers to 
avoid dry skin. Did you know that plants in the house give off moisture and can make a senior’s day brighter?  

Eat Well 
A senior should eat fruits and vegetables and whole grains or follow Canada’s food guidelines to get daily nutrition. Following the food guide 
will help a senior with digestion and may assist with lower cholesterol and blood sugars. A bowl of homemade soup from the Nord-Bridge 
Dunford Diner will boost a senior’s well-being.  

Exercise  
It is important for a senior to have a strong body and a positive mind. Seniors should try to get plenty of sunshine as the sun is a great 
source of vitamin D, which strengthens bones. Melanie Hillaby can offer great workout classes at Nord Bridge. Classes offered in the Winter 
session include chair yoga, cardio/strength/yoga, walking club and Pilates. Attending a fitness class is a great way to help stretch, strengthen 
muscles, promote relaxation, and improve cardiac health and large motor skills. 

Stay Connected  
If you know a senior who is living at home by themselves, try and have someone check in on them periodically. This can be face-to-face or 
on a Zoom call. Popular board or card games are fun activities that encourage socializing and bonding. Card games such Canasta and Bridge 
are played in the dining room at Nord Bridge and anyone can join! 

Charlene Kocken  BA, BSW, RSW, Seniors System Navigator 
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Last month was a crazy busy one! We had the privilege of hosting our annual Christmas 
Luncheon in our diner with 144 attendees. It was a great afternoon had by all with live enter-
tainment, amazing food, great company, and prizes! Thank you to all who helped out from the 
staff and volunteers to the Mayor of Lethbridge for serving food!   
 
On December 15th we hosted our annual Winter Wonderland Walk Through with over 60+ 
Christmas trees throughout our hallway and around 300 people in attendance taking in all the 
beautiful sights! A BIG thank you to all of our volunteers of Nord-Bridge, the staff, and the 
community for setting up the trees! We also had so many non-perishable food items the Inter-
faith Food Bank had to make a second trip! We cant wait to host this again next year for every-
one in the community to enjoy! 

 
As we move into a new year we are off and running with some new programs being offered, from Intro to 
French and Technology Help with Al to a new Ukelele Circle and a Genealogy Course! You can find a full list of 
these and more in the Winter 2024 Program Guide either online at our website www.nordbridgeseniors.com or 
in person at 1904 13 Ave. N. Registration opens starting Thursday, January 4th at 8:30 am. As usual there will 
be two options to register: either online at our website www.nordbridgeseniors.com or in person at 1904 13 
Ave. N. Instructions on how to register online are on page 9 of this newsletter. Both options will open at 8:30am 
MST. If you have not already renewed your membership for 2024, please do so as you will not get a member-
ship discount on a program online if you have not paid for 2024. Please do this before registration to make the 
process smoother as you cannot renew your membership online. Also, if your email has changed, please make 
sure to let us know before the 4th so we can update your membership file. If you have any questions regarding 
programs or registration please contact myself at 403-329-3222. 
 
Until next month stay happy and healthy and have a GREAT 2024! 

Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report  

http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com
http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
 

Happy New Year! Thank you all for such an amazing 2023. I cannot wait to spend 2024 with you and share 

all our programs. We have been listening and working hard to create, increase and adjust programs to reach the 
needs of all our members. Thursday, January 4,2024 we will be starting registration for the 2024 winter season, 
so please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions ahead of time. 

A big, big thank you to everyone that helped set up and decorate over 60 trees for our winter wonderland as well 
as the volunteers that helped me take everything down. THANK YOU, Marco, for all the cleanup of glitter, branches and debris…
an endless job but always done with a smile. A big high five to Lyle and Tuna for transporting the trees to and from storage. 
Thank you for the endless donations to make this building so festive.  

 
Thank you Nord-Bridge Family for bringing your families to the Christmas Yoga Family Event to smile, breathe, and 
stretch out the Christmas season stresses. It was great to meet you all. Thanks to all the businesses that supplied us 
with the door prizes. 
 
If you are interested in joining our 2nd annual Nord-Bridge walk for the Lethbridge Moonlight Run on March 23rd, 
2024, please sign up online and give me your name to add to our team roster. We meet that night and walk the 
course, representing Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre.  You can sign up at  https://www.moonlightrun.com/. 

 

December is always a tough time to get away and reset. I had a beautiful evening walking through the Nikko 
Yukko Japanese Gardens all lit up. Every year they put on an amazing show. I also managed to sneak out  
between Christmas parties to Beauvais Lake for a winter hike and took in Yuk Yuk’s one night in Calgary. 
 

Upcoming Monthly Workshops: 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Outreach - every 3rd Monday of the month. Everyone is welcome to attend the entertainment. There are door prizes and a 

snack provided. We take registration ahead of time no later than the prior Thursday at 12:00pm, at the front desk ($3.00 cover 
charge). The January 15th, 2024 entertainer is Celtic Routes  

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator / Outreach  (Mind - Body - Spirit) 

Please register at the front desk  
($5.00 fee may apply) 

 

Meditation and Relaxation 
January 19 -1:15pm Board Room 
Shoulder Support  
February 16 -1:15pm 55+ Gym 
Breath and Calming Workshop 
March 22 -1:15pm Boardroom 

55+ Gym - Thank you to everyone who 
joined us for the CORE WORKSHOP 

 
NEW RATES Effective January 1, 2024  

 

Monthly: $25.00 
20 Pass: $40.00 
Yearly: $225.00 

https://www.moonlightrun.com/
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Roaming Retirees 
 
The best way to spread Christmas cheer is singing 
loud enough for all to hear! And that is what the  
Music Makers did on December 18. We loaded the  
Go Friendly Shuttle and teamed up with the Green 
and Yellow Group to spread joy and bring Christmas 
to families around Lethbridge. The smiles on the  
faces made this day perfect. Thank you for volunteer-
ing your time and voices to this special event.  
 
On December 19, we climbed back aboard the Go 
Friendly to search for decorated houses. Though we 
only saw a few, we still had a great time attempting to sing  
and just having a great evening. A big thank you to Mikado 
Electric for sponsoring the Light Tour, Davis Auto Group,  
Malcom Poettcker, and Terry Beauchemin. You are wonderful!  
 
The month of December has reminded me of the important 
things in life. Thank you for the awesome memories of 2023. 
As we head into the new year, remember to always be kind 
and grateful, and to love and laugh. 
 
All the best in 2024!  

 

Erin Bates - Not Dick Clark 
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